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 LAKE COMO 
TOURISM COMMISSION
MINUTES
June 4, 2018 meeting of the Lake Como Tourism Commission

Meeting called to order at approximately 7:40 PM

Roll Call


Present

Absent

Ken Shinn


     X

Ginny Kropac                          X

Reggie Hyde                                                           X

Bill Clanton                              X

Peter Lair


     X

Treasurer’s Report

Secretary Amy Boney read the Treasurer’s Report from April 2018 into the record.  
Approval of Minutes

Council Liaison Ginny Kropac made a motion to approve the minutes from the February 5, 2018 Tourism Commission, seconded by Commission Member Bill Clanton, all are in favor.
Reports of Commission Members
· Council Liaison Kropac reported that the Community Development Block Grant application is underway and there are a few projects being discussed.  The first is to continue the lighting project from 2 years ago, another is to fix up the bathrooms and concession stand at the baseball fields, another is to install a playground at the lake of continue the walkway Belmar started around the lake.  Commission Member Peter Lair and Commission Chairman Ken Shinn both responded to check into the walking path and the playground and see if Tourism could contribute towards it as well.  
· Commission Member Bill Clanton asked if there was an electric source at the lake and Commission Member Lair asked if we can look into the electric source at the old pump station.
· Commission Member Peter Lair asked if there was a way to get the planters that used to be on Main Street back if certain businesses asked for them and those businesses would maintain them.  
· Commission Member Bill Clanton reported that at some of the events done since Lake Como Day, schools came out to perform at those events.  He asked if Belmar Elementary or Academy Charter had any programs like that which would be interested in Lake Como Day. 

· All other matters are in order. 

Presentation by Cathy Goetz
Cathy Goetz, reported for Tap Into Belmar/Lake Como came before the Tourism Commission to see if they were interested in advertising with her for Lake Como Day and promoting Tourism Commission.  

· Commission Member Clanton stated this was a good idea and what the Tourism Commission is about, promoting tourism.

· Commission Member Lair asked Ms. Goetz how she gets the readers for the website.  She responded that it’s out on social media, email blasts and she talks to businesses in the area.

The Commission agreed to advertise for the months of July, August and September, promoting Lake Como Day, at $250.00 per month.
Public Comments 

Jon Gibbons, Lake Como Environmental Commission, came before the Tourism Commission to discuss reenergizing the Environmental Commission, changing Lake Como into a destination and not just a pass through and his teaching garden.  He will give a formal presentation at the August meeting.
Motion to Adjourn  

The next meeting of the Lake Como Tourism Commission will be on Monday, August 6, 2018 at 7:30pm. 
Commission Member Bill Clanton made a motion to adjourn seconded by Commission Member Peter Lair, all are in favor.

The minutes from this meeting are not verbatim.  If anyone would like the minutes in its entirety please contact Borough Hall at 732-681-3232. All tapes are subject to being destroyed 80 days after the approval of the meeting.

Respectfully Submitted,

Amy Boney
Tourism Secretary
